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4 October 2013 
 

Matter Arising from the Minutes – 
Health Funding - Minimum Practice Income Guarantee 

 
Report of the Honorary Secretary 

 
 

1.0       Purpose of the Report 
 
1.1 To advise of MPs’ responses to LGNYY’s letter concerning the intention of NHS 

England to withdraw the Minimum Practice Income Guarantee (MPIG). 
 
 
2.0 Background 
 
2.1 Members will recall that LGNYY, at its last meeting, considered the oral report of 

Councillor John Blackie in which he expressed concern about resourcing of rural 
health services and, in particular, the intention of NHS England to withdraw the MPIG 
from the funding which GP Practices receive to deliver services.  Following 
discussion, LGNYY resolved:- 

 
“That it be agreed, in principle, to lobby local MPs and the wider NHS network and 
that Councillor Tom Fox be asked to draft the letter in consultation with Councillor 
John Blackie and that the draft subsequently be circulated to other LGNYY Members 
for comments before being finalised and posted.” 

 
3.0 Letter Sent and Responses Received 
 
3.1 Following the last meeting and consultation with LGNYY Members, I wrote, in my 

capacity as Honorary Secretary to LGNYY, to the Members of Parliament listed 
below.  A copy of my letter is at Appendix 1 to this report. 

 
 William Hague MP 
 Robert Goodwill MP 
 Julian Smith MP 
 Julian Sturdy MP 
 Anne McIntosh MP 
 Nigel Adams MP 
 Andrew Jones MP 

 
3.2 The Assistant to Julian Smith MP emailed me on 3 September 2013 advising as 

follows:-  “Dear Mr Flinton, Julian Smith has asked me to thank you for your email 
and the attached letter and to confirm that he has made representations to both the 
Secretary of State for Health and Chris Long, the Chief Executive of the Local Area 
Team of NHS England.  He will be in touch as soon as he receives a response. 
Yours, Ann Morris, Assistant to Julian Smith MP”. 

 

ITEM 2



3.3 A response has been received from William Hague MP, a copy of which is at 
Appendix 2 to this report. 

 
3.4 Jim Bailey (Chairman of the North York Moors National Park Authority) has also 

provided me with a copy of a letter he sent, in his capacity as Chair of National Parks 
England, to Defra’s Deputy Director and Head of Rural Communities Policy Unit.  A 
copy is at Appendix 3 to this report. 

  
  

 
4.0 Recommendation 
 

4.1 That the report be noted. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Richard Flinton  
Honorary Secretary to Local Government North Yorkshire and York 
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